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	June 2019


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 190524014
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
I would like to know the number of prisoners released in error from January 2015 to date. I would like the information, if possible, to be provided by institution.
Your email has been handled as a request under the FOIA. And I can confirm MoJ holds the information you have requested on releases in error from January 2015 to date.

For the period from January to March 2015, I have extracted in the attached excel sheet the number of prisoners released in error broken by establishment.

For the period from April 2015 to March 2018, the same information is exempt from disclosure under section 21 of the FOIA because it is reasonably accessible to you at Table 1.22 of the Chapter 1 tables within the latest HMPPS Digest publication at the link below:
https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/annual-hm-prison-and-probation-service-digest-2017-to-2018
However, for the period after April 2018, the same information is intended for future publication and therefore also exempt from disclosure.
Under section 22(1) of the FOIA, we are not obliged to provide information that is intended for future publication. This is a qualified exemption which means that the decision to disclose the information is subject to the public interest test. When assessing whether or not it was in the public interest to disclose the information to you, we took into account the following factors:
Public interest considerations favouring disclosure
· Disclosure would improve transparency in the operations of Government, and of the justice system in particular.
Public interest considerations favouring withholding the information
· It is in the public interest to adhere to the existing publication process for official statistics, which includes time for the data to be collated and properly verified.
· It is also in the public interest to ensure that data used in the compilation of official statistics comply with the Code of Practice for Official Statistics and that resulting outputs are produced to the highest quality. Statistics of high quality are produced to sound methods, with all users having easy and equal access that is fair and open, and are managed impartially and objectively in the public interest. Premature publication could undermine the principle of making the information available to all at the same time through the official publication process.

On balance, I consider the public interest favours withholding the information at this time.

I can confirm the release in error data covering April 2018 to March 2019 will be published in July 2019 and access will be via a link similar to the latest one above.

Public protection is our top priority and we take all incidents extremely seriously. 
These incidents are rare and nearly all offenders are returned to custody very quickly. We work closely with the police to recapture offenders at large and investigate each of these incidents thoroughly to see what lessons can be learnt.
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